




Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

“Unofficial” December 10, 2011 Holiday Social
I. Attendance- N/A
II. 6:45 PM-Meeting brought to order

A. President Steve Simcik thanked Leslie for her graciousness for hosting.

B. Molly sent out November 10th meeting minutes Thursday or Friday.  Betty Vermiere said modifications are needed and will contact Molly to change, i.e. hours for previous months, changing a word.  Jay Pritchard said the same changes needed for wording of hours and yearly.  Amanda Chau moved to approve with pending amendments and Molly will send out again.  Randy Williams seconded.  Unanimous vote passed.
C. President Steve Simcik thanked the 2011 officers.
D. Randy Williams, chair of the 2011 nominating committee put forward the following officer nominations for 2012:

1. President-Lisa Davenport

2. Vice President-Janet Quiram

3. Secretary-Amanda Schwede

4. Treasurer-Charlene Lusk
5. Randy put forth to accept the officer nominees.  (No one gave suggestions for additions.)  Randy thanked the above officers for agreeing to serve in 2012.

E. 6:51 PM-Amanda Chau moved to adjourn.  Jimmie Killingsworth seconded.
F. 1.  Jackie Palmer reminded Steve Simcik to announce January 2012 meeting.  Look for email next week after finals.  Committees will be formed at the January 2012 meeting.  Maintain current committees until turned over to new committees and chairs at January’s meeting.
2.  Lisa Davenport-Betty Vermiere agreed to chair membership committee again in 2012.

3.  Jimmie Killingsworth-his band (Contra Band) will be the entertainment at the January 2012 meeting.

4.  Betty Vermiere will give December numbers to Steve Simcik and rest of 2011 to send to state for total hours the chapter has completed.  Lisa Davenport will need to send 2012 officer list to state on appropriate form.

5.  Jay Pritchard asked if we need to pay dues.  Steve Simcik said no, that dues ($15) need to be paid at the January 2012 meeting.
